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n 22 May this year, a mainland visitor passed away after arguing with
Oa tourist guide inside a registered shop. The TIC was hugely concerned
about this incident and immediately initiated an investigation on the one
hand and offered assistance to the family of the deceased on the other. Dur-
ing the investigation, the TIC found that the receiving agent Win's Travel
Agency Limited was suspected of employing a non-holder of the Tourist
Guide Pass and of using and producing false documents. The Compliance
Committee convened a meeting to deliberate the case and was of the
view that it had dealt a severe blow to the reputation of Hong Kong
tourism and the travel agent had to be heavily penalised. It therefore
terminated the TIC membership of the agent and referred the case to
the police for action.

Since the TIC began to regulate the inbound industry eight years ago, it
had laid down various measures to protect the interests of inbound group visi-
tors. Despite this, the terrible acts of a few unscrupulous traders have brought
shame on the whole industry time and again. After the incident, the relevant
committees of the TIC have drafted plenty of measures to tighten the regulatory
grip on inbound agents, tourist quides and registered shops, and will submit
them to an emergency meeting of the Board scheduled for 29 June.

During the past two to three months, the Government has issued Red
and Black Outbound Travel Alerts for Bangkok, and the affected members
have acted in a uniform way to handle Bangkok tours according to the
established mechanism. Whereas the members’ arrangements might have
inconvenienced the travellers, all Bangkok tours have safely retuned home
thanks to the priority put on the safety of such arrangements. | would like
to thank on the TIC's behalf the members for their cooperation and support.

The TIC has organised not a few activities for members during the first
half of this year, such as a familiarisation tour to Hong Kong Geopark, an
IT seminar, members' lunch gatherings, a delegation to Zhaoging, Guang-
dong province, etc. The objectives of these activities are two-fold:
to enhance communication with members and to raise members’
competitiveness so that they can grab the business opportunities

that come with the economic recovery. [fi¢

Joseph Tung
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